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2004
KSCPM
Annual

Elections
Luncheon

Wednesday
Dec 8, 2004

11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

KHEAA Building
Frankfort, KY

Price:
 Free to Members

$8 for guests

Reserve by
Dec 1, 2004

(Registration Form enclosed)

DON’T
FORGET !!!

President's Podium

KSCPM President, Glenn Thomas, speaking
at the Fall Seminar

November has quickly rolled around
once again and that means that it is
time to start thinking about
holidays, family gatherings, the
ringing of handheld bells on street
corners, giving thanks for all we
have, and a general feeling of good
will toward your fellow man.

It also means that it is time to vote
in a new set of KSCPM officers for
2005 and offer one last opportunity
for members to network this year.

I hope all of you will attend the
December 8th Elections and Award
luncheon in Frankfort at the
Kentucky Higher Education
Assistance Authority Building. The
lunch is free for members and the
atmosphere will be festive.

I would also encourage you to invite
CPM graduates that are not
members so they can meet some of
our members to discuss the benefits
of joining and being active members
of an organization designed for
them.

       THE CUTTING EDGE
Sharpening Your Management Skills through KSCPM
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The Society is nothing without
members that care, members that
participate, members that give of
themselves for the better good.

Hoping to see you there!

Glenn Thomas, CPM
President, KSCPM

“Great minds have purposes, others
have wishes."

--Washington Irving

KSCPM Elections

May I have
the envelope

please…

At the October 27th board meeting,
the Elections Committee submitted
the following as the 2005 slate of
officers for consideration at the
annual member luncheon in
December:

President Elect:  Larry P. Totten
Secretary:          Carmen Bishop
Treasurer:          Robinil Jameson

Members present at the annual
meeting will have the chance to vote
on these named individuals.
Suggestions for other candidates
will be taken from the floor during
the meeting.

2004 President-Elect Lorraine
Moore will serve as the 2005
Society President.

"Things may come to those who wait,
but only those things left by those who
hustle."

--- Abraham Lincon

Meet the Candidates

So you can get to know the
candidates a little better, they have
submitted the following:

Larry P. Totten

Larry Totten graduated from the
Kentucky CPM Program in 1993
and immediately joined the
Kentucky Society and American
Academy of Certified Public
Managers. Since then, he has been
an involved and active member,
serving on many state and national
committees and being elected to
state and national offices.

Larry served as President-Elect,
then President of the Kentucky
Society of Certified Public
Managers in 1996 and 1997.
During this time, was a member of
the Host Committee as Kentucky
hosted the AACPM Professional
Development Conference in 1996.
The Society’s Annual Conference
was held for the first time in 1997.

He was elected Academy Treasurer
in 1998, re-elected in 1999, and
appointed Board Member-at-Large
in 2001.  He was elected President-
Elect of the Academy for 2002,
assumed the Presidency in 2003,
and is finishing 2004 as the
Immediate Past President.  In 2004,
he won the Henning Award,
presented by the AACPM to an
outstanding member who has made
the greatest contribution to the
certified public management
program at the state and/or national
level.

Following re-accreditation of
Kentucky’s CPM program in 1999,
Larry was asked to become a charter

member of the Advisory Board and
worked within that group, including
time as Chair.  He participated in
the 1999 accreditation review for
the Ohio CPM program and the
2003 re-accreditation review of the
Wisconsin CPM program.

Larry is a 29-year veteran of
Kentucky state government whose
“day job” today is that of Park
Manager at Lake Cumberland State
Resort Park in Jamestown.  Within
this role, he has also earned a
second professional certification,
that of Certified Hotel
Administrator, an internationally
recognized designation within the
lodging industry.

"You cannot build a reputation on what
you are going to do."

 --- Henry Ford
Carmen Bishop

Carmen is currently the Compliance
Branch Manager for the Division of
Securities for the Office of
Financial Institutions.

She joined the Office of Financial
Institutions in December 1986 and
held the position of Bank Examiner
for 11 years, conducting bank and
trust examinations. She obtained the
designation of Certified Examiner in
1993.

In October 1997, Carmen
transferred to the Division of
Securities to help establish a
securities examination program. She
currently supervises four securities
examiners, and conducts investment
adviser, broker-dealer, and issuer
agent examinations.  In addition to
her securities examination duties,
she currently serves on two North
American Securities Administrators
Association (NASAA) committees:
Investment Advisor Training
Committee and Standards,
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Certification and Training
Committee.  Carmen also teaches at
investment advisor trainings
conducted by NASAA.

Prior to joining the Office of
Financial Institutions, she was in
commercial sales for four years.
Carmen graduated from the
University of Kentucky with a
bachelor’s degree in
Communications in 1982, and
received a Masters Degree in
Business Administration from
Xavier University in 1984.

Carmen completed the Certified
Public Manager's program in
November 2003 and served as the
KSCPM Secretary from May to
December 2004.

Robinil Jameson

Being a career state employee, I
have experienced first-hand the
need for perpetual development of
managerial candidates to secure the
integrity of policy implementation
and program oversight.  I strongly
feel that any organization is only as
strong as its’ weakest elements.
Consequently, we must do all that
we can to assure our constituency
that any void in offering is not a
direct result of managerial neglect.
Experience has taught me that there
exists a rather small window of
opportunity to garner public trust.
The best-informed manager has a
greater chance of being successful.
To attain such success, a willingness
to learn and share information is
critical.  Personally, I feel that an
effective public manager must have
available and utilize a reliable and
diverse network of advocates to
facilitate a thought process, which
can lead to excellence.  No one
individual has all the answers.  It is
my desire to sustain a level of

organizational offering which
fosters the continued growth and
development of our membership.
Through our involvement in the
many state and national
organizational meetings dedicated
to like efforts, it will be my mission
to assure that we continue to
develop and empower strong
managerial leadership.  Our efforts
to bring pertinent issues of
understanding to the agenda of our
membership shall be formulated by
broad-based participation in all
aspects of professional
development.  We owe a
responsibility to those we serve to
be the best that we can be.

KSCPM
 Treasurer 1992-1995, 1999-

2001, 2003
 Chairperson, Finance

Committee  2002
 Chairperson Membership

Committee 1998, 2003-2004
 Kentucky Planning Committee,

AACPM Conference 1995-1996

AACPM
 2000 Henning Committee
 2002 Integrated Marketing &

Resource Catalogue Committee
 2004 Board Member-at-Large

(Member Affairs)

"Life is not so short but that there is
always time enough for courtesy."

---Ralph Waldo Emerson

Membership Renewal

The Membership Committee will
start emailing membership/renewal
invoices for 2005 after
Thanksgiving. 

Members are reminded they may
return their payments and forms at
the December luncheon meeting. 

Remember that according to the by-
laws, “The membership of any
member whose dues become more
than 60 days delinquent shall be
terminated until reinstated by
payment of dues.”

Don’t jeopardize your membership,
please renew quickly!

If you know of a CPM graduate that
is sitting on the sidelines, why not
invite them to the Annual Election
and Award luncheon so they can see
what they’ve been missing.

AACPM & Amazon.com

With the holidays creeping up on us
faster than many of us realize, it’s
time to remember that by using the
Amazon.com link on the AACPM's
home page, you are helping our
national organization earn a 5%
referral on everything you buy …
and it doesn’t cost you a dime!!

If you haven't looked at Amazon
lately, you might be surprised.
They have everything from the
expected (books, music, and
movies) to the unexpected (clothes,
toys, baby items, bedding, jewelry,
you name it). Please visit the
Academy's home page,
www.cpmacademy.org, scroll down
to the bottom, click on the
Amazon.com link, and start
shopping!

Remember …
 Attend the December

Luncheon and
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Election of 2005 Officers
&

Awards Luncheon
Wednesday, December 8, 2004

11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

KHEAA Building
100 Airport Road

Frankfort, Kentucky

Lunch will be provided free for members!
$8.00 charge for guests

MAIL RESERVATIONS TO:                                or E-MAIL RESERVATIONS TO:

KY Society of Certified Public Managers Janice.Earnest@ k.gov
POB 42 Phone:  (859) 622-8062
Frankfort, KY 40602-0042

*Reservations must be received by Wednesday, December 1, 2004, so we can order food.

NAME:

          

ADDRESS
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KSCPM Newsletter
P. O. Box 42
Frankfort, KY 40602-0042
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